April 26, 2023

California Air Resources Board
1001 | Street

Sacramento, CA 95814
liane.randolph@arb.ca.gov
Cc: cotb@arb.ca.gov

Subject: Electrified transportation advocates urge you to approve the ACF rule without delay
Dear Chair Liane Randolph and Commissioners:

We, the 26 undersigned organizations representing tens of thousands of individuals dedicated
to advancing equitable and rapid transportation electrification, are writing to urge you to adopt
the Advanced Clean Fleet (ACF) rule at your upcoming meeting.

As you know, transportation is the largest contributor to greenhouse gas emissions in California,
and it is imperative that we take bold action to reduce these emissions if we are to meet our
climate goals. The ACF rule will help us achieve these goals by requiring fleets to gradually
transition to zero-emission vehicles (ZEVs) over time.

Transitioning commercial fleets to zero emission vehicles (ZEVs) will help California in several
ways. Firstly, transportation is the largest source of greenhouse gas emissions in California, and
commercial fleets are a significant contributor to these emissions. By transitioning to ZEVs,
commercial fleets can greatly reduce their greenhouse gas emissions, which will help California
meet its ambitious climate goals.

Secondly, ZEVs produce no tailpipe emissions. This is especially important in California, where
air pollution is a significant public health concern, particularly in low-income communities and
communities of color. By transitioning to ZEVs, we can greatly improve air quality, reduce
respiratory illnesses, and save lives, especially in these vulnerable communities.

Thirdly, transitioning to ZEVs can create jobs in the clean energy sector and stimulate the
economy. California is already a leader in the clean energy industry, and by transitioning
commercial fleets to ZEVs, we can create even more jobs in this growing field.

Transitioning commercial fleets to zero emission vehicles (ZEVs) would improve electric vehicle
(EV) infrastructure in California more broadly in several ways. By increasing demand for EV
charging stations, the ACF would incentivize the development and installation of more charging
infrastructure, which is particularly needed for residents of multi-family housing. This increased
demand would also encourage investment in research and development of new and better EV
charging technologies.
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Transitioning commercial fleets to ZEVs would create a larger market for EV manufacturers,
which would in turn encourage them to increase production of EVs. This increased production
would help drive down the cost of EVs, making them more accessible and affordable for all
consumers.

Furthermore, the adoption of ZEVs by commercial fleets would help to normalize the use of
EVs, making them more acceptable and familiar to the general public. This normalization would
help to reduce range anxiety and other concerns that consumers may have about EVs, which
would further increase their adoption.

Ultimately, transitioning commercial fleets to ZEVs would help to create a virtuous cycle of
increased demand for EVs, which would encourage the development and installation of more
charging infrastructure, drive down the cost of EVs, and increase their adoption by the general
public. This would greatly improve EV infrastructure in California more broadly and move us
closer to a cleaner, healthier, and more sustainable transportation system.

We urge you to adopt the ACF rule as soon as possible. The sooner we transition to
zero-emission vehicles, the sooner we can start reaping the benefits of a cleaner, healthier, and
more sustainable transportation system, particularly for our most vulnerable communities.
Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Sincerely,

Linda Hutchins-Knowles, Co-Leader
EV Charging for All Coalition

Laura Neish, Executive Director
350 Bay Area

Lauren Weston, Executive Director
Acterra: Action for a Healthy Planet

John Martinez, Founder/Director
Aztlan Media

Sven Thesen, Founder, CEO
BeniSol, LLC

Bruce Hodge, Chair
Carbon Free Palo Alto

Janet Cox, CEO
Climate Action California



Sara Zimmerman, Executive Director
Climate Equity Policy Center

Lynda Deschambault, Executive Director
Contra Costa County Climate Leaders (4CL)

Beverly DesChaux, President
Electric Vehicle Association California, Central Coast Chapter

Jerry Pohorsky, President
Electric Vehicle Association California, Silicon Valley Chapter

Cynthia Papermaster, Coordinator
Extinction Rebellion Peace

Andrea Marpillero-Colomina, Sustainable Communities Program Director
Green Latinos

Stephen Atwater, President
Low Power EV Charging, Inc.

Birgitte Rasine, CEO
LUCITA

Diane Bailey, Executive Director
Menlo Spark

Hoai-An Truong and Jenny Green, Volunteer Team Leaders
Mothers Out Front Silicon Valley

Debbie Mytels, Chair
Peninsula Interfaith Climate Action

Kathleen Kramer, MD, Co-Founder
Project Green Home

Chance Cutrano, Director of Programs
Resource Renewal Center

Roy Prince, Owner
Roy Prince Architect



Pauline Seales, Organizer
Santa Cruz Climate Action Network

Janet Johnson, Co-Coordinator
Sunflower Alliance

Ellie Cohen, CEO
The Climate Center

Janice Schroeder, Core Member
West Berkeley Alliance for Clean Air and Safe Jobs

Doug Linney, Executive Director
ZEV 2030



